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School Website: https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Dear Parents, Carers and Governors,  
 
As we reach the end of the autumn term, we are sure you will join us 
all in saying a heartfelt farewell to our Headteacher, Miss Marriott.  
 
Miss Marriott has dedicated 15 years to our school and has always 
wanted nothing but the very best for our children, families and staff. 
We want to show our appreciation for all she has contributed and will 
be holding a special assembly this week to express our thanks, say our 
goodbyes and wish her good luck with her future endeavors.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“To be the best 
we can be” 

 

Head Teacher:  

Miss Julie Marriott 

 

Chair of Governors:  

Mrs Jane Tranter   

Our School Values 



 Christmas Jumper Day 

On Friday 8th December children and staff 
came to school in their Christmas jumpers. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjupoPcp73eAhUG3RoKHabOC88QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.mesnelea.salford.sch.uk/events/2015-12-01-school-christmas-tree-lights-switch-on&psig=AOvVaw3fdeE4JGrfdDcQKrX3Y


Is your child due to start 
Reception in September 
2024? 

 

The online application form 
for children starting school 
in September 2024 is now 
available via the website 
www.telford.gov.uk/
admissions.  

 

The online form will need to 
be used to apply for a place.  
The deadline is 15th January 
2024. 

 

There is an information 
booklet available online at: 

School Admissions Infor-
mation Booklets - 2024 / 
2025 - Telford & Wrekin 
Council  

Date Event 

Monday 26th February   Year 1 Parent Consultation 

Wednesday 28th February Year 4 Parent Consultation 

Thursday 29th February Year 3 Parent Consultation 

Friday 1st March Year 6 Parent Consultation 

Tuesday 5th March Reception Parent Consultation 

Wednesday 13th March Year 2 Parent Consultation 

Thursday 14th March Year 5 Parent Consultation 

Tuesday 19th March Nursery Parent Consultation 

 

We look forward to welcoming parents into school to meet with 
their child’s class teacher in the Spring Term. Please make a note 
of the date below. You will receive further information closer to 
the date so that you can book an appointment. 

http://www.telford.gov.uk/admissions
http://www.telford.gov.uk/admissions
https://www.telford.gov.uk/downloads/file/7540/school_admissions_primary_school_booklet_2024_2025
https://www.telford.gov.uk/downloads/file/7540/school_admissions_primary_school_booklet_2024_2025
https://www.telford.gov.uk/downloads/file/7540/school_admissions_primary_school_booklet_2024_2025
https://www.telford.gov.uk/downloads/file/7540/school_admissions_primary_school_booklet_2024_2025


Church Visit - Year 1 

Year 1 went on a visit to St Luke’s Church in Ironbridge. The church warden 
told us all about the different features in the church and what they are used 
for. We were also told about the history of the church and how the local 
community helped to build it many years ago during the Industrial Revolution. 
We were able to look around the church and apply our R.E learning and 
knowledge. As it was the start of December, we were lucky enough to see 
decorated Christmas trees and lights up around the church.  

 

Parents into Lunch 

In the Spring Term, we are 
looking forward to         
welcoming our Year 5 and 
Year 6 parents in to school 
to join their child for a 
school lunch.  
 

Year 6: 26th January 

Year 5: 8th March 
 

More information  will follow 
when we return in the spring 
term. 

Fire Service Visit - Year 3 

The Shropshire Fire Service visited Year 3 on Tuesday 28th 
November. They gave the children advice about what to do in 
the event of a fire at home. We discussed the importance of 
having a family escape plan that everyone in the house knows 
about – just in case! Some children were lucky enough to look 
around the fire engine and learn more about the tools and 
equipment that fire fighters use in emergencies.  



Absence 

Please call us by 9am, in 

the event of your child 

being too unwell to attend 

school.   

01952 

388280 

 

Thank you for your     

support with this.  

 

A really big well done to Base 10, 
who currently have the best         
attendance in school across the    
autumn term!.  

 

Attendance and Punctuality 
A polite reminder to our families that our 
school day starts at 8:45am. If your child 
arrives after this time, their lessons will 
have already started, meaning that they 
are missing out on their learning which will 
have an impact on the progress they are 
able to make in school. A few minutes late 
here and there really starts to add up over 
time. Please support your child by ensuring 
they arrive on time every day.  

 

We have high aspirations for each and 
every child in school, which we know they 
can reach, when they attend school      
regularly.  
 
Attending school has many benefits for 
your child - when children are absent from 
school they miss lessons, which are taught 
in a sequence, meaning that gaps in learn-
ing can occur.  
 
Do you know your child’s attendance 
percentage?  
 
As a school, we aim for each child to have 
an attendance percentage of at least 96%. 
When a child’s attendance drops below 
90%, they are classed as a persistent   
absentee, meaning that they will have   
increased monitoring from the Education 
Welfare Officer, who works alongside 
school, on behalf of the local authority to 
ensure all children are  attending school. 

 

 

If your child is taking  
prescribed medication, 
they can still attend 
school and we can ad-
minister their dose for 
you. 

 

Please book              
medical appointments  
outside of the school 
day, where possible.            
We  appreciate your 

support with this. 



Pedestrian Training - Year 2 
 

Children in Year 2 took part in a Pedestrian Training Course to help them stay 
safe when crossing the road.  The children started the day with a quiz to see 
what they already knew about road safety.  Then the children used actions and 
songs to help them remember The Green Cross Code.  
 
Safety rules the children learned were: 
 
 A child should stand 30 cm away from the kerb when crossing the road. 
 Adults walk on the side nearest to the road when walking on the pavement. 
 Holding hands with an adult near roads or on carparks helps to keep us 

safe. 
 Wearing bright colours will help drivers to see pedestrians. 
 

The children went out on a local walk and put all these safety messages into practice. 
We used a Pelican Crossing and made sure that the cars had stopped before we 
crossed and we continued to use The Green Cross Code even when the light had turned 
green.  



Subject Spotlight: Modern Foreign Languages 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A school progression document is used to identify 
clear knowledge and skills outcomes from Year 3 
to Year 6. Vocabulary to be taught is also clearly 
identified within this  document.  

Our four principle aims for French – from the National    
Curriculum in England - are for all pupils to: 

• understand and respond to spoken and written language 
from a variety of authentic sources 

• speak with increasing confidence, fluency and spontaneity,  
finding ways of communicating what they want to say, including 
through discussion and asking questions, and continually improving 
the accuracy of their pronunciation and intonation 

• write at varying length, for different purposes and audiences, 
using the variety of grammatical structures that they have learnt 

• discover and develop an appreciation of a range of writing in 
the language studied. 

The impact of our curriculum is that 
all pupils: 

• speak French confidently with   
increasing accuracy of their       
pronunciation and intonation 

• write sentences in French for  
different purposes and audiences 

• foster a love of languages 

• have an understanding of a     
different culture 

• are prepared for the next stage 
of  education. 

• Teachers are supported through 
the Primary Languages Network   
programme 



 

Reminders for January… 

Please bring a water bottle 
to school each day.  

Please bring reading and 
homework books in each 
day. 

 

Nursery Christmas Workshop 

The children and parents had a 
lot of fun at the Christmas craft 
workshop.  Together they made 
Christmas trees, sewed baubles 
and decorated biscuits. Each 
child also had an opportunity to 
make an ‘elf of them self’ and 
make Christmas characters. 

Early Years -  Home Learning Bags 

Councillor Paul Watling visited Early Years to launch the 
Telford and Wrekin Home Learning Bags which are part 
of the Family Hub Programme to support children’s 
learning at home. They provide parent/carers with fun 
ideas and a book with games to support early talk.  



A Polite Reminder 

We encourage children to travel to school on 
their bike or scooter and have places for 
them to store these during the school day. 
All scooters and bikes are parked at your 
own risk. 

Please could we ask that they do not ride 
these on the school site. We appreciate your 
support with this to help us ensure the safe 
drop off and collection of all children. As you 
are aware, the playground is a busy place at 
the start and end of the school day and we 
want to avoid any  accidents.  

 

Nursery Places 

We have spaces available for 
Nursery. Children can start   
after their third birthday - 
please ring the School Office. 

Wraparound Care 

 

We provide: 

Breakfast Club: 07:45am  

Cost: £1:50 per session 

After School Provision: Until 
5:30pm 

Cost: £5 per session  

 

Please fill in a form at the 
office if you need a place 
for your child. Payment is 
made through ParentPay. 

 

Contact Information 

Have you moved or 
changed your contact 
information?  

 

If you have had a change of address, contact  number or 
email address, it is really important for us to be           
informed of this.  

 

Please go to the school office if you need to update any 

of your contact information. It is really important that 
there is an up to date contact number held at school so 
that we can contact you, if needed, during the school day. 

School Uniform Prices 

Uniform can be   
purchased from the 
school office.    
Payments for uniform 
can be made on 
ParentPay. 

It’s getting colder... 

Please ensure you child 
comes to school in warm 
clothing appropriate for 
the weather.  



SEND Information | - William Reynolds 
(williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information
https://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/send-information


Website Reminder 
 
Please remember to visit our website regularly. We are always updating our pages so that you 
can find current information and access class pages. 

Did you know that on 
our website you can 
find... 

Visit our website at:  

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/ 

Term Dates 

School Menu 

Subject Areas 

Class Pages 

Policies 

And so much more... 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/


We are all responsible for 
reporting concerns about a child's 
welfare.  
 
If you are worried about a child, 
call Family Connect: 
 
01952 385385 option 1 
 
01952 676500 (out of hours) 
 

 
What is the process of Early Help? 

Early Help Assessments (EHA) are used to 
identify a child and family's needs and 
strengths, and to plan the right support and 
services to address those needs at an early 
stage. The process allows different agencies 

and services to share information and work together in a 
coordinated way.  
 
What does an early help support worker do? 
Early Help is providing support to children, young people 
and their families as soon as problems start. When a child, 
young person or the family need some extra support, Early 
Help is often the first response offered by those 
services in contact with them.  
 
We all need a bit of support from time to 
time. If you feel that you would 
benefit from support, please contact 
school. We can arrange a meeting with 
you to complete an Early Help 
Assessment. Once the referral for Early 
Help has been made, your family will be 
allocated a Strengthening Families 
Practitioner, who will work with you to 
identify your needs that will be 
addressed with an Early Help Support 
Plan.  
 
Strengthening Families are NOT Social 
Services.  

Child to parent abuse | Parental Education 
Growth Support (PEGS) (pegsupport.co.uk)  

What is PEGS? 

PEGS is committed to supporting parents, 
carers and guardians impacted by Child 
to Parent Abuse. 

Their services are free, available for any 
parent regardless of the age of their 
child (including adult offspring), and 
aimed at any parent, carer or guardian 
experiencing Child to Parent Abuse.  

Self referrals can be made by clicking 
the link below: 

Self Referral Form (pegsupport.co.uk)  

Online Apps 

Apps that can be downloaded 

have age ratings, which act as a 
guide for parents to inform them 
about safe choices when consid-
ering what their children have 

access to at 

home. We would 
advise that  
parents check 
their child’s 
online use regu-

larly to ensure 
they are safe 
online. 

https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/
https://www.pegsupport.co.uk/self-referral-form


Read our Online Safety Policy by visiting:  

online-safety-policy.pdf (williamreynoldsprimary.org)  

Visit our website for more Online Safety tips:  

Online Safety | - William Reynolds 

http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/media/45837/online-safety-policy.pdf
http://williamreynoldsprimary.org/parents-and-carers/online-safety


What’s going on...before Christmas? 

 

 

Christmas Holidays 2023 
activity brochure 
(adobe.com)  

https://indd.adobe.com/view/497e9675-fe0e-4a4e-8baf-a614fd7225d6
https://indd.adobe.com/view/497e9675-fe0e-4a4e-8baf-a614fd7225d6
https://indd.adobe.com/view/497e9675-fe0e-4a4e-8baf-a614fd7225d6
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Date Year Group Event 

Tuesday 16th January 
  

Year 5 Veolia  Street Champion Project 

Thursday 18th January Year 5 and Year 6 St Giles Trust Workshop 

Monday 22nd January Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Visit 

Wednesday 24th January Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

Wednesday 24th January Year 5 and Year 6 Young Voices Choir 

Thursday 25th January Y6 School Nurse—Height and Weight 

Friday 26th January Year 6 Parents into Lunch 

Wednesday 31st January Early Years Chinese New Year Workshop 

Friday 2nd February Year 5 Enginuity 

Wednesday 7th February  Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

Wednesday 21st February Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

Wednesday 21st February Year 6 Professor McGinty 

Wednesday 28th February Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

Monday 4th March - Friday 8th 
March 

Year 6 Arthog Residential Trip 

Wednesday 6th March Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

Friday 8th March Year 5 Parents into Lunch 

Wednesday 13th March Reception Ironbridge Gorge Museum Writing Project 

 

End of Autumn Term: Friday 22nd December 2023 

 

PD Day: Monday 8th January 2024  

 

Back to School: Tuesday 9th January 2024 
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